
Mt. Lassen JFO Safety Protocols.  

 

The Lassen JFO council ring is so happy that we will be having an in-person camp this year.  In 

an effort to make this the best JFO experience possible and to keep us all safe, we would 

request that you follow our Lassen JFO safety protocols. 

 

We are aware that the CDC has updated their recommendations for people who are fully 

vaccinated. In a recent update (5/13/21), it states that fully vaccinated people no longer need to 

wear a mask or physically distance in any setting, except where required by federal, state, local, 

tribal, or territorial laws, rules, and regulations, including local business and workplace 

guidance. While many of our campers will be fully vaccinated, not all will be, and the vaccine is 

not yet available to children under 12. Therefore, our emphasis throughout our daily schedule 

will be on proximity and masking. 

 

• When participating in an outdoor program or activity, we ask that if you are in close 

proximity to another camper, you wear your mask regardless of your vaccine status.  

This would include standing or sitting near another camper (within 6 feet) during morning 

meditation, talks and singing, creatives, in the food line, and in prayer group circles. 

• If an outdoor program or activity allows you to maintain a safe distance from other 

campers and you are fully vaccinated, you may remove your mask. 

• For all indoor programs and activities, we ask that all campers wear a mask and 

maintain social distancing, except during meals. 

• Those who are not vaccinated should wear a mask indoors at all times, except during 

meals, and outdoors when in close proximity to others. 

 

Thank you, 
Mt. Lassen Council Ring 


